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Upcoming Events
RCA Community Bazaar: Saturday October 10. 8am-1pm, Loehmann’s Plaza

RCF Adopt-a-Road / Community Cleanup: Saturday October 24, 9am, Randolph Hills Shopping Center
Halloween in RCA-Land: Saturday October 31. Trick or Treat safely everybody! 

7th Annual RCA-Land Holiday Caroling: Monday evenings in December; Dec. 7, Dec. 14 & Dec. 21. 

The Newsletter of the Randolph Civic Association

Back to the Future Election 
District for RCA-Land? 
by Brian Hooker, RCA President

Your Turn to Help: RCA-Land 
Cleanup, October 24th 
by Ashley Salganik, RCF President

On Saturday, October 24th, the Randolph Civic Founda-
tion will work to beautify RCA-land.  RCF volunteers (that 
means YOU!!) will be sent throughout the neighborhood for 
a clean-up of our surface roads and other areas.  
   One area we will be focusing on is Boiling Brook Park-
way, which the RCF adopted recently through the Adopt-A-
Road project.  There are two ways you can pitch in.  First, 
email me at ashleysalganik@gmail.com with suggestions 
for where we can focus our efforts.  Second, join us at 9am 
on October 24th in the Randolph Hills Shopping Center 
Parking Lot to collect your gloves, bags and assignments.  
Your whole family is welcome.
   It will be a great way to connect with your neighbors, 
and to keep our neighborhood a source of pride!  For all of 
our middle school and high school students, this is a great 
time to earn some SSL (Student Service Learning) hours! 

At left: Trash dumped in the park at the intersection of 
Coachway and Ashley near the Randolph Hills sign. 
Thanks to resident (and retired State Senator) Frank 

Shore for convincing MNCPPC to install a new trash can 
at the site. Lots of trash is still there in the ravine for the 

Fall Cleanup on October 24!

As hopefully many residents learned at the October 1st 
RCA meeting, Maryland Delegate Al Carr is drafting leg-
islation to reunite RCA-land into a single election district. 
This would bring back together precinct 4-15 (area north 
of Randolph Road, votes at Rocking Horse Center) and 
precinct 4-26 (area south of Randolph Road, votes at the 
Viers Mill Rec Center) into a single precinct and polling 
place. 
   The election districts were re-drawn after the 2010 cen-
sus split RCA-land into two districts on either side of Ran-
dolph Road. This has meant that residents of Randolph 
Farms, where the Rocking Horse Center polling location is 
located, could no longer vote at that location. This defied 
all logic for many residents in that area.
   Delegate Carr is seeking input from residents regarding 
this proposal. If you missed Delegate Carr’s presentation 
at the October RCA meeting there is still plenty of time to 
give feedback. The bill hearing isn’t until Monday, Novem-
ber 30, 2015 in Rockville before the Montgomery County 
Delegation. Final action on the legislation wouldn’t be 
until mid-January 2016. Send comments to: alfred.carr@
house.state.md.us and to president@randolphcivic.org.

INSIDE ON PAGE 9: THE 2015-2016 RCA 
MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL FORM! 

PLEASE SEND YOURS IN TODAY!
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RCA Telephone Number: (240) 668-4722.
Recorded announcements of community events, 24 hours a day. Callers may leave messages.

Membership in the RCA is $10.00 per year.

The Echo is the official publication of the Randolph Civic Association, Inc., P.O. Box 2202, 
North Bethesda, Maryland 20852. The Echo is published 8 times a year and distributed 
free to all residents of Franklin Park, Hilltop Square, Montrose Park, Randolph Hills, and 
Randolph Farms. Deadline for submission of articles varies; the next deadline is noted in 
each issue. If you would like to send an article in for consideration, please email the article 
to info@randolphcivic.org.

The Randolph Civic Association was formed in 1955 and incorporated in 1958. As stated 
in the original Articles of Incorporation, the purposes of the RCA are “to stimulate inter-
est in all community problems and improvements that will better the general welfare of 
the community [and] to pay strict attention to any attempt to lessen the value of property 
within its borders...”

Web site: www.randolphcivic.org

RCA President’s Message - 
October 2015
by Brian Hooker, RCA President

Dear Neighbors, it is hard to believe that fall is now 
upon us. October brings with it Community Day, which 
by the time this is published will already have occurred. 
I hope everyone had a great time! October also holds a 
favorite “holiday” for many residents, Halloween. In the 
eight years I have lived in the neighborhood I have seen 
trick or treating ebb and flow with the neighborhood age 
groups. I always try to have my kids visit our immediate 
neighbors before we head over to Franklin Park (Otis 
Drive) where there are some residents who like to put 
on a spooky Halloween display. If you know some good 
local Halloween destinations send me an email and 
we’ll share them via Facebook and our neighborhood 
Yahoo email group.
   As I’ve written about previously, the White Flint 2 
Sector Plan has kicked off. In fact, I hope we are able 
to provide some community feedback to the owner of 
the Randolph Hills Shopping Center over the coming 
months regarding how our neighborhood envisions 
future development.  There is a separate summary in 
this issue of the Echo regarding the first outreach meet-
ing about schools in the Walter Johnson Cluster. That 
feeder system is facing some potential overcrowding is-
sues that residents would like addressed before approv-
ing any new development. This is currently not an issue 
for the Wheaton H.S. feeder schools, of which we are a 
part. Speaking of Wheaton H.S., the information I have 
currently indicates that new school construction remains 
on schedule to have the students move into the new 
building the first week of January after winter break. It 
should be a pretty impressive new high school when all 
the work is complete.
   I have mixed feelings to learn that original developer 
of the Montrose Christian Church property is no longer 
a part of the project. After amicably parting ways, the 
Church has identified a new developer. The RCA is 
actively engaged with the Church to learn more about 
what the new developer intends to do on the site if 
granted their re-zoning request. As we go to press the 
re-zoning hearing for the new townhomes is still set 

for December 11 and we have invited them to present their 
plans to the commujnity on December 3rd. 
   According to the WSSC website the Rock Creek sewer re-
habilitation and repair at the Garrett Park Road bridge should 
be finishing up by October 21. I know that many residents 
along the Rock Creek Park boundary experience sewer 
back-ups fairly regularly. This repair work is supposed to 
alleviate that problem. Also in Rock Creek Park  the County 
has installed a lot of new signage. I think it will be hard for 
anyone to get lost in the trail system now. I especially like 
that it looks like they finally standardized the mile markers 
along the trail.
   As the days get shorter I urge residents to keep an eye out 
for cyclists and pedestrians who will become harder to see in 
the mornings and evenings. Happy pumpkin carving to all!

Do you want to write for the Echo? Do you 
have a story to tell, or an issue to discuss with 

your neighbors? Feel free to contribute; the 
Echo is your community’s newsletter. 

The deadline for article submission for the 
upcoming November/December issue is: 

Friday October 30th. 
Write to Echo Editor Mark Nensel at 

marknensel@gmail.com with your ideas, and 
if you have any questions. 
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September 3rd, 2015 RCA Board 
Executive Meeting Minutes
By Diane LaGrega Bertocchi

Call to Order - Brian Hooker 8:02pm

Old Business

Postponement of Montrose Baptist Church June 19, 
2015 OZAH meeting until December 11, 2015.  Since 
the meeting has been postponed, we have more time to 
work on testimony for the zoning. 

Boy Scouts of America Meeting Court of Honor and 
ECHO distribution. Brian Hooker and Diane LaGrega 
Bertocchi attended the Court of Honor meeting on June 
15th 2015 at the Elk Lodge in Rockville, MD for Boy Scout 
Troop 1083.      

New Business

New transparency in communication (Google).
Brian Hooker would like to move away from the current 
file management and communication system used by the 
RCA.  The RCA has a Google nonprofit business account 
that offers all of the RCA’s needs in one system. The RCA 
has enough accounts and document storage through 
Google for each position on the RCA board. This way the 
board members can view all necessary documents.  Brian 
Hooker makes a motion to move all our RCA business to 
Google enterprise.  Mara Greengrass seconds.  Passes 
5 to 0.

Review of 2016 budget and current finances.
Mara Greengrass is the treasurer.  The accounts are 
healthy and the RCA plans to put the budget online for 
community members to view once the everything is 
moved over to Google documents. 

Federal tax update
Due to IRS changes in the way that non-profits file their 
taxes back in 2007, the RCA needs to pay a new applica-
tion fee. Once the application has been approved, the 
treasurer will file the electronic postcard for the IRS for 
the RCA at the end of the fiscal year beginning in June 
2016.   

Echo Newsletter
Echo Editor computer purchase
Due to staff changes with the Echo editor, the new editor 
is in need of a new computer for the publishing of the 
Echo.  The estimate for the purchase of a new computer 
that meets the software needs is $1,600.  Matt Tifford 
make a motion to approve up to $1,600 for the purchase 
of a computer for Echo production.  Mara Greengrass 
seconds the motion.  Passes 7 to 0. 

Long-term options for Echo newsletter distribution.
Due to the logistical issues with getting the Boy Scouts 
the September Echo and getting it delivered in advance of 
Community Day, the RCA elected to mail the Echo news-
letter for September 2015.  The cost for the mailing the 
September 2015 Echo was $437.  The RCA is discussing 
the budget and different ways of distributing the Echo for 
future issues.       

Sign Insurance
The Board elected to table the discussion of insurance 
for the neighborhood signs to the October 2015 general 
meeting. 

Nominations
Nominations for safety chair.  Mara Greengrass has her 
hands full with the treasurer’s duties. The Board elected to 
table the nomination for safety chair for the October 2015 
general meeting. 

2016 Membership Drive
Due to the mailing of the September 2015 Echo issue 
there is no return envelope with the RCA membership 
form.  If the amount of completed membership forms falls 
below normal, then the Board will need to revisit how to 
include the membership form in the Echo newsletter.  
[Editor’s Note: RCA Membership forms should be mailed 
to: Randolph Civic Foundation, P.O. Box 2202, North 
Bethesda, MD, 20852]  

Development Updates
White Flint 1 (White Flint Mall)
Lord & Taylor and Lerner continue to be embattled in the 
development of the property.
White Flint 2
There is another meeting regarding the White Flint 2 proj-
ect on September 17th, 2015. 
Montrose East Parkway
The RCA did submit a formal letter stating that we are 
against the current design of the grade separated inter-
change at Parklawn Drive. 
Community Day:  Community Day is Saturday October 
3rd, 2015 and we will have Brazilian BBQ and hot dogs.  
The 5K race check-in will be at 9:30am.  Race starts at 
10:00am.
Music 2015 Committee:  Table the discussion for Music 
Fest to the October 2015 general meeting.

Standard Business and Reports
Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes – Brian Hooker makes 
a motion to approve the minutes.  Matt Tifford seconds.  
Passes 7-0.
Committee Chair Reports
Membership and Welcome Committee (Greengrass, Hall, 
Rumbaugh)                                
                                                  (Continued on Page 5)
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The membership form for the RCA will be in the Sep-
tember 2015 Echo. 

Education Committee (Tedesco) – Amber Tedesco: 
School has started.  Mr. Michael Powell is the new prin-
cipal at Viers Mills Elementary School.  Back to school 
night for the parents is September 15th, 2015.  

Safety Committee (Greengrass) Mara Greengrass 
went to the quarterly meeting on September 2nd, 2015.  
The new police station will be at Woodmont Ave and 
Rugby Ave in Bethesda, MD.  The police are working 
on reducing car thefts.  The police will be issuing more 
tickets for talking and texting on the phone while driv-
ing.  Crime statics for Montgomery County are posted 
online at http://www.montgomerycountymd.gov/pol/
crime/summaries.

RCA Meeting Adjournment
Brian Hooker makes a motion to adjourn the meeting at 
10:10pm Matt Tifford seconds.  Passes 7-0.

September Meeting Minutes
(continued from page 4)

Magic Wand
Chimney Service

Over 30 years experience!

Before After

magicwandchimney.com
301-674-7588 

chimney
caps

chimney
repairs

rebuilds

crown &
wash

point ups

NEXT RCA MEETINGS: 

RCA Board Executive Meeting, 
Thursday November 5, 8pm

RCA General Community Meeting, 
Thursday December 3, 8pm

RCA Meetings are held at the Veirs Mill 
Rec Center, near the corner of Garrett 

Park Road and Beach Drive.

Community members are welcome at 
all meetings.

FALL 2015 ADOPT-A-ROAD AND 
COMMUNITY CLEANUP IS SATURDAY 

OCTOBER 24TH. 
MEET AT 9AM AT RANDOLPH HILLS 

SHOPPING CENTER. CLEANUP BAGS 
AND GLOVES WILL BE PROVIDED. 

PITCH IN WITH YOUR NEIGHBORS TO 
KEEP OUR NEIGHBORHOOD TIDY AND 

FREE OF LITTER AND GARBAGE!

RCA Executive Committee and 
Committee Chairs for 2015-2016

OFFICERS:
President
Brian Hooker
5003 Macon Drive
brian.r.hooker@gmail.com

Vice President
Mark Nensel 
11830 Rocking Horse Rd 
301-351-1957

2nd Vice President
Matthew Tifford
11235 Ashley Drive
matt.tifford@randolphcivic.
org

Secretary
Diane LaGrega Bertocchi
11101 Rock Road

Treasurer
Mara Greengrass
safety@randolphcivic.org

Directors:
Amber Tedesco
12114 Otis Drive
Jason Ott
12202 Gaynor Road
301-230-2179
Chris Moran
christopher.r.moran@gmail.
com

COMMITTEE CHAIRS AND 
POINTS OF CONTACT:
Echo Editor
Mark Nensel 
11830 Rocking Horse Rd 
301-351-1957
marknensel@gmail.com

Echo Advertising
For more info contact
echo@randolphcivic.org

Membership and Welcome 
Committee
Mara Greengrass
safety@randolphcivic.org 

Communications Committee
(Primary Contact for Media 
Requests)
Mark Nensel 
11830 Rocking Horse Rd 301-
351-1957

Environment and Services 
Committee
Matthew Tifford
11235 Ashley Drive
301-770-4377

Education Committee
Amber Tedesco
12114 Otis Drive
301-641-2946

Yard Sale Signs
Lorena Moyer
4802 Macon Road
301-984-8727

Webmaster
Chad Salganik
4818 Mori Drive
202-359-6158

Public Safety Committee
Ken Kopczyk
For more info contact
safety@randolphcivic.org

External Affairs Committee
Mark Nensel 
11830 Rocking Horse Rd 
301-351-1957
Ways and Means Committee
Mara Greengrass
safety@randolphcivic.org
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Rock Spring and White Flint 2 
Master Plan Meeting, Sept. 17, 2015
by Diane LaGrega Bertocchi

On September 17, 2015 a public meeting was held at 
Walter Johnson High School (WJHS) regarding the 
Rock Spring and White Flint 2 Master Plan, and how it 
affects school enrollment in the Walter Johnson Cluster.  
Gwen Wright, Glenn Kreger, and N’kosi Yearwood, and 
Pam Dunn from Montgomery Planning Department and 
Bruce Crispell from Montgomery County Public Schools 
(MCPS) Division of Long-range Planning explained how 
they plan for schools and listened to comments 
from the audience.
   The new development for Rock Spring and White Flint 
2 Master Plan includes multifamily housing, 
such as condominiums and townhomes.  The presenta-
tion showed many statics on how multifamily 
housing will have very little impact on the number of 
children attending the current schools in the Walter 
Johnson Cluster.  For example, the newly build PerSei 
apartments at Pike & Rose yielded only four elementary 
students, zero middle school students, and one high 
school student.  
   The presenters emphasized that the enrollment surge 
is caused by turnover of existing single family homes 
rather than the new development of multifamily housing.
There has been an increase in enrollment in the Walter 
Johnson Cluster since 2007.  Many of the schools are 
over capacity as of the 2014-2015 school year. 
   The solutions presented at the meeting to help reduce 
class size were: Reopen a closed school in the cluster, 
construct a new school on a future school site, purchase 
land for a new school, and consider nontraditional op-
tions, including those being studied by the Cross-agency 
work Group on School Design. 
   According to members in the audience, who were 
mostly parents of children in the Walter Johnson 
Cluster, all of those ideas have been presented before 
and are always voted down due to lack of funding.  
   Parents were upset with Montgomery Planning for not 
incorporating the building of new schools into the 
new development plans for Rock Spring and White 
Flint 2 Master Plan.  Many parents complained that the 
schools are overcrowded now and the county represen-
tatives have not presented any real solutions.

Garrett Park Road Bridge Update
by Matthew Tifford

Below is our latest communication from MCDOT. It appears 
that the project has been pushed back in order to allow time 
to secure funding from MSHA. Our current understanding is 
that once funding and designs are complete, the Garrett Park 
Road Bridge will be replaced and pedestrian path lighting will 
be installed along the length of  Garrett Park Road between 
Schuylkill Road and the bridge.  
   “We are in the process of obtaining a cost sharing agree-
ment between the Montgomery County Department of 
Transportation and the Maryland State Highway Administra-
tion (MSHA) to obtain federal funding for the design of this 
project.Within a couple of months we should get Notice to 
Proceed for the design of this project from MSHA and at that 
time a schedule for the design of the project will be deter-
mined.Our best guess at this time, is that we should have 
30% plans for Mr. Shoemaker in approximately 2 years.” 
[Signed] Barry Fuss, Chief, Bridge Design, Department of 
TransportationTransportation Engineering Division. 

Box Tops for Education - Please 
Support Our Neighborhood 
Elementary School
by Kristen Tessier

Do you cut out Box Tops for Education and not know 

what to do with them?  Please consider donating them to our 
neighborhood elementary school, Viers Mill.  
   If you haven't been saving Box Tops, please consider do-
ing so now to help support Viers Mill.  I know it doesn't seem 
like much, but each 10 cent Box Top adds up quickly.  Last 
year Viers Mill ES earned almost $2000 from Box Tops and 
over $2000 the previous year. 
   If you don't know what Box Tops for Education are - please 
see sample image below.  They can be found on many items 
you probably already buy, such as:   Cheerios and all Gen-
eral Mill Cereals, Ziploc storage bags, Land o Lakes Butter, 
Betty Crocker baking products, Old El Paso items, Motts 
Apple Sauce products, Green Giant vegetables - and many 
more.  Please just be sure to cut along the dotted lines and 
make sure the expiration date is still visible.  Thank you for 
supporting Viers Mill!!!!  
   If you would like to donate them to Viers Mill, you can do 
any of the following: e-mail Kristen Tessier at
tessier05@comcast.net to arrange for a pick up (or drop 
off). Or, mail them to or drop them off at Viers Mill ES, 11711 
Joseph Mill Rd., Silver Spring, MD 20906

Neighborhood News Bites
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ROCKVILLE BOOKSTORE
Randolph Hills Shopping Center
4886 Boiling Brook Pkwy // 301-984-3300

WHEATON BOOKSTORE
Wheaton Library Lower Level
11701 Georgia Avenue // 301-933-1110 

BOOKS, RECORDS, MOVIES, AND MORE! 
Shop at our used bookstores and give back 

to your community with every purchase.www.FOLMC.org // 240-777-0020 

Coupon expires November 15, 2015. Coupon may not be combined with any other discounts or 
offers. One coupon per customer per day. No minimum purchase required. No cash value.

Thousands to choose from!

1FREE CD

See why State Farm® insures more drivers than 
GEICO and Progressive combined. Great service, plus 
discounts of up to 40 percent.*
Like a good neighbor, State Farm is there.

®

CALL FOR QUOTE 24/7.

Talk to your 

neighbors, then talk 

to me.

1001174.1
*Discounts vary by states.

State Farm Mutual Automobile Insurance Company, State Farm Indemnity Company, Bloomington, IL

Howard Feldman Ins Agcy Inc

Howard Feldman, Agent
11140 Rockville Pike Ste 380
Rockville, MD  20852
Bus: 240-556-2050 
Fax: 240-556-2053
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  PARK THE PHONE

 BEFORE 
YOU DRIVE

The Law:

Maryland law prohibits the 
use of a handheld cell phone 
or texting while driving.

CELL PHONE use and TEXTING are 
leading causes of DISTRACTED DRIVING.

The Fine: 

Police can stop and ticket drivers  
for using a handheld cell phone. 

Drivers will face fines   
(including court costs) of:

$83 first offense 
$140 second offense 

$160 third offense
(and subsequent offenses) 

Drivers also can be ticketed  
 for writing, sending or reading 

a text or electronic message  
while driving. The fine is:

$70 and 1 point
If the use of the device contributes  

to a crash, the fine may increase to: 

$110 and 3 points 

Jake’s Law:

What Can You Do?
 Park Your Phone. Set a good example.

 Manage Your Time. Driving is not the 
time to talk or text on a cell phone.

 Have a Designated Texter. Ask 
someone else to send or read text 
messages for you.

 Ride Responsibly. If you are a 
passenger and a driver is using a 
handheld cell phone, ask them to  
pull over or wait until they arrive at  
the destination.

 Buckle Up! It’s the single most 
important step to save your life in the  
event of a crash!

Maryland ’s Cell Phone
     and Texting Laws

towardzerodeathsmd.com
Martin O’Malley, Governor

Anthony G. Brown, Lt. Governor

More than 30,000 people are INJURED 
annually on Maryland ’s roads as a 
result of DISTRACTED DRIVING.

A driver that causes SERIOUS INJURY 
or DEATH while talking on a handheld 
cell phone or texting may receive a 
PRISON SENTENCE of up to 3 YEARS 
and a fine of up to $5,000.

Montgomery County, Maryland
DEPARTMENT OF POLICE

If They Can SEE IT. . .
 They Can STEAL IT.

Auto Theft and Theft from Auto are crimes of opportunity and the best way to 
reduce your chances of being a victim, is to lock your doors, never leave 

a key in your vehicle and use an anti-theft prevention device.

The devices listed below are examples of anti-theft prevention: 

 Lock all your doors and close the windows

 Remove all valuables from inside the vehicle, including GPS systems or lock
 them in your trunk

 Do not leave electronic devices or accessories visible

 Keep the registration in your wallet or purse rather than in the vehicle

 Park in a well lit and populated area

 Use a visible anti-theft device that has a visible indicator (about  $20-50) –
 They lock the steering wheel in a fixed position so the vehicle can not be driven

 Alarm system

 Do not leave money in your vehicle

 Do not hide a key on your vehicle 

Report Suspicious Activity to the Police
Emergency: 911

Non-Emergency: 301-279-8000
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2015-2016 RCA Membership 

Name:

Address:

Phone:

Email:

The
Randolph Civic

Association

All email addresses and all name/contact information are kept entirely private.
RCA does not rent, lease, sell or divulge any email addresses, names, or phone numbers.

Please note: Make checks payable to the Randolph Civic Association. 

Please return this form to:
The Randolph Civic Association, P.O. Box  2202,  North Bethesda , MD 20852

Description Amount

2015-2016 RCA Membership Dues 10.00
Additional RCA Donation 

(Supports publication of the Echo, advocacy, community events, and other civic improvements)

Additional Randolph Civic Foundation (RCF) Donation 
(Supports activities such as youth groups, neighborhood beautification, and education - This 

amount is tax-deductible)

RCF Sign and Entrance Beautification Fund (A targeted donation for 
improvements to our neighborhood entrances - This amount is tax-deductible)

Total:

Would you be interested in helping as a volunteer?
o Yes, please contact me by email
o Yes, please contact me by phone

As a resident of a home within the boundaries of the Randolph Civic Association (RCA), we request that you renew your membership. Your membership dues allow us to 
publish the Echo, beautify, protect and advocate for our community. Please fill out the following form by printing clearly:

¿Quisiera tener mas noticias en español?
o  ¡Sí!

You Can Also Renew or 
Join Online!

Save yourself a stamp and 
save RCA volunteers some 

time.  Renew or Join online! 
Just go to 

www.randolphcivic.org 
right now and click on 

"Membership" to renew or 
join.
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5200-5296 Randolph Rd. Rockville, MD  

GROCERY  
Safeway………….….(301) 770-3665 

BEAUTY  
Hair Systems………....(301) 770-0358 

Lifestyle Spa………....(301) 468-9770 

SERVICES  
Congressional Bank….(301) 984-6000 

W.F. Tailor…………...(301) 230-2299 

RESTAURANTS/EATERIES 
Boston Market...............(301) 984-0990 

El Patio...........................(301) 231-9225 

Subway...........................(301) 881-4672 

SPECIALTY 
Chuck E. Cheese««««.(301) 468-2491 

Direct Furniture Galleries«(301) 770-3640 

Dollar Tree««««««.(301) 231-6097 

Flynn O'Hara Uniforms…...(301) 838-8958 

Royal Martial Arts………..(301) 770-1007 

Sherwin Williams………....(301) 984-7124 

West Marine Store……….(301) 230-0945 

loehmannsplaza.com 

For leasing opportunities, please contact: Bob Schwenger or Chris Wilkinson  
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The RCA 
Hotline
240-668-4722 (4RCA)

Calls Received  August 26, 
2015 through September 21, 
2015
General Note: The RCA gets a lot of calls about 
code violations (untagged cars, tall grass, etc). 
Please note that phone numbers for agencies that 
handle such matters are published on the website. 
You don’t have to leave your name or phone num-
ber. The RCA reserves the right to not publish any 
calls that could be viewed as solicitations, personal 
attacks against neighbors or calls longer than 1.5 
minutes due to the time it takes to transcribe and 
cost to publish. You can always email the RCA at 
info@randolphcivic.org  or submit an article for publi-
cation to the Echo editor.
September 21; 10:27pm:  I'm calling in regards to 
the bump outs on Boiling Brook Parkway. I live on 
Schuylkill Road, and we were wondering how the 
bump out at the intersection of Boiling Brook and 
Schuylkill Road was going to affect how the storm 
water drains at that intersection.

RCA Response: Thank you for submitting your com-
ment. The MCDOT traffic engineers included cut-outs 
in the bump-outs for storm water flow. During heavy 
rain events it is foreseeable that this could result 
in slightly longer periods for the water to drain off. 
However, if you witness standing water where water is 
not draining please call MC311 and let the RCA know 
as well so we can follow up with them. I don’t believe 
we’ve had any significant rainfall since the bump-outs 
were installed.

September 17; not anonymous:  I really don't have 
time to get involved in the meetings and committees 
of the Association. But as a resident of Randolph 
Hills, I keep asking why are the bump outs at Boiling 
Brook and Schuylkill necessary, a stop is now manda-
tory where it was not for at least the last 40 years. I've 
never heard of an accident there, or a pedestrian be-
ing hit. At any rate, I guess those ugly things are there 
to stay, so my question is who decides on building 
these things. I believe the money spent on that would 
be better used in repairing the streets throughout 
the neighborhood. They are so bad that even brand 
spanking new cars rattle. To me the bump outs just 
seem like a way to put a contractor friend to work. It is 
going to be a lot of fun for the snow plows this winter.

RCA Response:  The RCA has been striving to im-
prove traffic and pedestrian and bike access from the 
neighborhood to the shopping center for a few years. 

The current traffic calming measures were recommended by 
the Montgomery County DOT after we asked them to evaluate 
the intersections to see what could be done to improve them. 
Their solution is nothing new in the County. In fact, the same 
approach was taken on Wexford Road in the Palisades neigh-
borhood in Kensington (off of Beach Drive). 

September 13; Not anonymous (RCA notes that there were 
several messages with this same question): So I'd like to send 
in my membership form but there is no address.

RCA Response: Thank you for your question. We made an 
error with the membership form in the September Echo. We’ve 
corrected it for this issue.  I want to assure everyone that 
sending them to the address on Rocking Horse Road, the P.O. 
Box, and my own home is working just fine. I apologize that we 
didn't amend the membership form in the Echo to clearly state 
the mailing address. The correct address for mailing in your 
Membership form is: Randolph Civic Association, P.O. Box 
2202, North Bethesda, MD, 20852.

September 12, 11:51am; not anonymous:  Hello, this is XX in 
Franklin Park. I would very much appreciate your putting the 
Denise Szczur Long and Foster Real Estate listings of what 
she has put on the market and sold on the next to the last page 
the opposite of where you are now putting the address for the 
mailing of the echo and hooray hooray. Thank you for finally 
mailing these that is very much appreciated. Thank you very 
again and hopefully you can honor my suggestion. Have a 
great one bye bye. 

RCA Response: Thank you for your suggestion regarding the 
placement of the ad. With the new mailing format we are still 
working out the kinks, so your feedback is appreciated. We 
also appreciate your feedback regarding using the USPS to 
deliver the Echo. Thanks!

September 4, not anonymous:  I have called the county to 
complain about the literally dozens (if not hundreds) of people 
turning left from Boiling Brook to Rocking Horse who run the 
stop sign every day.  The signs should all read “4 way STOP” 
and they should be large.  I wish a police officer would sit at the 
intersection all day (or at least during evening rush hour) and 
ticket every last person who runs that sign, or hesitates (not 
stops) and then barrels left to Rocking Horse, ignoring people 
on the opposite side of Boiling Brook trying to either turn left, 
go straight, or turn right.  I thought it was a crime to run stop 
signs.  I’ve lived in this neighborhood more than 20 years and 
it’s been a problem every day, weekday or weekend.

RCA Response:  Thank you for sharing your frustration. As you 
note this is a long term issue and one for which the RCA has 
been actively trying to identify solutions.

September 3rd; not anonymous:  Now that the back 2/3rds of 
our roads have been resurfaced, are there any plans for the 
older front 3rd?                                (Continued on Page 15)
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RCF Board of Directors for 2015-2016

OFFICERS
President
Ashley Salganik
4818 Mori Drive
301-468-0363
ashleysalganik@gmail.com

Vice President
Michelle Canick
11513 Ashley Drive
mcanick@hotmail.com

Secretary
Paul Ricci
4708 Wyanconda Rd.

Treasurer
Karena Cooper
11830 Rocking Horse Rd 

Directors
Bob Walker
11813 Ashley Drive
amorworks1@aol.com

Mark Nensel
11830 Rocking Horse Rd
301-351-1957

Alison Dewey
5003 Macon Drive
sabaly@hotmail.com

The Randolph Civic Foundation  originated in 1996. It was formed to provide  educational and 
charitable services to the Randolph Community. The address is: Randolph Civic Foundation,  
PO Box 489, Garrett Park, MD 20896-0489

www.RandolphCivicFoundation.org - Phone: 240-389-4723

RCF President’s Message - 
October 2015
By Ashley Salganik
    
Happy Fall everyone!  I hope everyone is enjoying this 
cooler weather.  I wanted to provide a few reminders 
in my message for this Echo. First of all, when you are 
completing your membership form (which was provid-
ed in the September Echo and in this October Echo), 
please consider donating to the RCF and / or the Sign 
& Beautification Fund.  These will both benefit the 
RCF, which is always looking to improve and beautify 
our neighborhood.  We still have a long way to go to 
pay off the new neighborhood sign that was vandal-
ized this past May and therefore had to be replaced 
at the intersection of Garrett Park Road and Schuylkill 
Road. While the new sign is there now, we still to need 
to replenish our funds to pay for its replacement.
 
   Second of all, I’m looking for volunteers for the fall 
Cleanup in RCA land - this is scheduled for 10/24 at 
9am.  Please refer to the RCA Cleanup article in this 
Echo for more details.  The more hands we have help-
ing, the more cleanup we can do!     
 
   For those new to the neighbor-
hood, the Randolph Civic Founda-
tion is a neighborhood, non-profit 
organization focused on the im-
provement, betterment and beauti-
fication of our community. If you’re 
new to our neighborhood, you can 
see our work in the signs welcom-
ing you to the neighborhoods and 
the benches at many bus stops. 
We have neighborhood cleanups 
throughout the year and we plant 
colorful flowers and plants near the 
neighborhood signs.  In addition to 
these contributions to our commu-
nity, we also support activities like 
the local Scout troops, our annual 
neighborhood caroling and resi-
dent block parties. We are always 
open to ideas on how to improve 
and beautify our neighborhood.  
Feel free to contact me at ashley-
salganik@gmail.com

EDWIN LOPEZ
Insurance and Financial Services Agent

3711 Plyers Mill Rd 2nd Floor
Kensington, MD 20895

301-990-3000

CALL ME TODAY!

olutions, LLC  Member FINRA & SIPC.

• Auto • Home • Life 
• Mutual Funds* • Variable Universal Life*
• Variable Annuities* • IRAs* • 40l(k)s*

Se Habla Español!

Please recycle this 
Echo properly when you 
have finished reading it! 

Thank you!
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Venture Crew 1083 News
By Ben Pitkin, Corresponding Secretary
    
Probably the only thing Venture Crew 1083 doesn’t do 
exceptionally well is to align its activities with the Echo’s 
publishing schedule! Sure, it’s only an occasional lapse; 
unfortunately, this month is one such occasion. 

The Crew’s High Adventure contingent is between out-
ings since the last Echo came out, so there’s nothing 
current to report on that front. Meanwhile, at the very 
moment this article is being written (tight against the 
deadline), the Venturers are paddling their way down the 
Patuxent River on the very first of what everyone hopes 
will be many future extended canoe trips for the Crew. 
You’ll just have to check next month’s article to see how 
it all went! 

Venturing is open to coed youth aged 14 through 20. 
The Crew meets at 7:30 pm every Monday night that 
schools are open during the school year; meetings are 
at Viers Mill ES. Why not join us? Bring a like-minded 
friend so you’ll already know someone else at the meet-
ing! For more information, contact crew advisor Greg 
Skolnik at 301-942-3755.

Troop 1083 News
By Ben Pitkin, Corresponding Secretary
    
The 2015/2016 Scouting year is under way! Following 
a busy summer of camping, high adventure, and com-
munity service activities, the first troop meeting of the 
new year took place on September 21st. Even before 
that, however, the Troop held its first outing of the year: 
on Saturday, September 12th, twenty-five Scouts (and 
a few adult advisors) visited the United State Marine 
Corps Museum in Triangle, VA; then, after touring the 
museum’s permanent exhibits, the Scouts were treated 
to a special onsite robotics demonstration. 

On Friday night, September 18th, Kevin Oakes officially 
became Troop 1083’s most recent Eagle Scout, when 
he passed his Eagle Board of Review in Potomac. The 
Board represents the final step in the long and de-
manding trail to Eagle; crossing that finish line brings a 
moment of profound relief and pride for the Scout, his 
parents, and the entire Troop. Congratulations, Kevin!   

The Troop’s October activities will include the year’s first 
campout, near Frederick, MD; and a Court of Honor to 
recognize all advancements and awards achieved by all 
the Scouts since June. 

Mark your calendar now for the annual Scouting for 
Food drive! It will take place on Saturday morning 
November 14th. Please remember to leave a bag (or 
more) of donated nonperishable food on your doorstep 
that morning, and the Scouts will pick it up for delivery 
to local food banks and ultimate distribution to needy 
families in the area.  The residents of RCA-land should 
take pride in their generosity, as the Scouts round up 
truly impressive quantities of donated food each year. 
You and the Scouts make a big difference in the lives of 
people who most need it. 

If you are a boy who has finished the fifth grade you 
can join us. We meet Monday night at 7:30 at Viers Mill 
Elementary School. You can call Scoutmaster Dave Tal-
bott at 301-933-0048, or check out the troop web page 
at www.troop1083.org.

  

 

   
KAREN WOOD 

Piano Instruction 
(301) 512-8883 

 
Accepting Piano 

Students of All Levels 

Music can aide  � 
     Relaxation, Recreation,   
     Motivation,  Celebration,  
      and Concentration 
 
Karen Wood has over 25 years of 
experience teaching piano to adults and 
children. She earned a Bachelor of 
Music with major in Piano and minor in 
Voice, and guides her students by 
standards of the National Guild of Piano 
Teachers. 

RENEW YOUR RCA MEMBERSHIP NOW! 
USE THE FORM IN THIS ISSUE ON PAGE 9 TO RE-
NEW TODAY! YOUR MEMBERSHIP HELPS COVER 

THE COST OF ECHO PRODUCTION AND MAIL-
ING, PLUS COMMUNITY EVENTS, THE NEIGH-

BORHOOD WATCH, AND MUCH MORE! 
THANK YOU NEIGHBORS OF RCA-LAND FOR 

YOUR SUPPORT AND CONTRIBUTION!



THE ECHOPage 14 October 2015

R a n d o l p h  C i v i c  F o u n d a t i o n  N e w s

A Message from MCPD District 2
by Capt. David Falcinelli, Commander 2nd District
Dear Residents of the 2nd District:
   TRAFFIC:  As we move into Fall, the 2nd District of-
ficers will be making a big push to keep drivers focused 
on the road. Traffic congestion is a big problem and 
while we cannot do much about the volume, we can 
certainly do something about crash prevention. We are 
trying to get smarter about where we apply our resourc-
es. We have identified the top 12 crash locations in the 
District.  Intersections along Rockville Pike/Wisconsin 
Ave., Old Georgetown Rd.,  Connecticut Ave.  and River 
Rd. are all on the list.  It is no surprise that distracted 
driving is one of the biggest offenses contributing to 
these crashes. I have attached a brochure outlining the 
cell phone laws in the state 
of MD [reprinted in this is-
sue of the Echo on page 8]. 
To be fair, I am telling you 
up front that we will be con-
ducting several cell phone 
enforcement operations in 
the near future. We already 
did two along River Rd. and 
issued over fifty citations/
warnings at each in a short 
amount of time.  Preventing 
crashes is one of the best 
things we can do for public 
safety!!
    Recently, a highly valued 
member of our community 
lost his life in a very tragic 
cycling crash. The laws are 
designed for cyclists and 
cars to share the roads, 
but there continues to be 
offenders on both sides that 
pick and choose the laws 
they want to obey. I am 
meeting with the Executive 
Director of the Washington Area Bicyclist Association 
next week to discuss how we can collaborate to make 
the roads safer for all parties. In the meantime, drivers 
need to remember to give cyclists three feet of space 
when passing them. Cyclists need to remember that 
they are vehicles, and as such, must obey all rules of 
the road just like a car.
    CRIME: We are continuing to move in  a positive 
direction sharing current trend information even more 
frequently with all other police districts and the investiga-
tive units. The goal is to identify the trends sooner and 
make the apprehensions more quickly to prevent further 
crime from occurring.                 (continued on page 15)

Seen here in the photo below are long-time Randolph 
Farms residents Dale Teachum, Germaine Flanorau, 
Berhanu Mekonnen, and Anneke Kroos reuniting at a 

block party on Macon Road on August 29, 2015. 

The RCF-sponsored Block Parties are a 
great way to meet neighbors! 

Please consider making an extra donation to 
the Randolph Civic Foundation this year. 

Mail your membership form to 
Randolph Civic Association, 

PO Box 2202, North Bethesda, MD 
20852

FALL 2015 ADOPT-A-ROAD AND COMMUNITY 
CLEANUP IS SATURDAY OCTOBER 24TH. 

MEET AT 9AM AT 
RANDOLPH HILLS SHOPPING CENTER. 

CLEANUP BAGS AND GLOVES 
WILL BE PROVIDED. 

PITCH IN WITH YOUR NEIGHBORS TO KEEP OUR 
NEIGHBORHOOD TIDY AND FREE OF 

LITTER AND GARBAGE!
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when they are found to be locked, yet every month any-
where from 50-80% of theft from auto victims report that 
no force was used to enter their car.  1. Lock your cars! 
2. Remove anything of value or anything that appears 
to be of value. 3. Close your garage doors especially at 
night and 4. Call the police when you observe suspi-
cious persons in your neighborhood.
    Many thanks to the concerned resident that observed 
a suspicious person yesterday in the Elm St. parking 
garage walking in and out of the parked cars. The call 
was made to us, and the suspect who had been steal-
ing items from cars, ran from the police but was appre-
hended a short distance away. We recently honored a 
very young man who lives in our district for his role at 
observing some suspects at a pool parking lot stealing 
items from cars. He also called us and gave a very de-
tailed description of the suspects and their vehicle. They 
were also arrested a short distance away.
    We are most successful when we work together to 
keep our communities safe. I was taken aback recently 
when a caller to the station thanked me for taking her 
call, thinking that I was too busy to listen to her con-
cerns. It is my job to listen. I may not always have the 
answer, or sometimes may not give you the answer you 
want to hear, but I remain committed to hearing you out 
and doing the best I can to address legitimate concerns 
that are raised.
    If you observe a suspicious situation, please call our 
non emergency number at 301-279-8000. For a crime 
in progress, call 911. For other concerns, you can reach 
me at 240-773-6700 or  2DCommander@montgom-
erycountymd.gov. Thanks again for all your help and 
support. Captain David Falcinelli, Commander – 2nd 
District.
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C L A S S I F I E D S
The Echo publishes classified ads free for RCA members, to a maxi-
mum of one ad per year per household. Additional ads may be pur-
chased for $5.00. The Echo makes no claims or guarantees regarding 
the quality of goods or services sold.

WATERCOLOR CLASSES.  Learn to paint in nearby 
Garrett Park! Small, informal classes for adults. All 
levels welcome, including complete beginners. Held 
in teacher’s Victorian home. Martha Seigel, MFA, the 
American University, over 30 years experience.  Call 
301-946-5388.

BEST BUDDIES PETSITTING SERVICE: Going out of 
town? Need your dog to be walked daily? Have a cat 
that needs to be boarded? Well we are a home away 
from home providing the best loving care for your pet 
depending on your needs. We board cats and dogs 
and we do not crate them. We have a fenced-in quarter 
acre lot right here in Randolph Hills! Dogs get two 30 
minute walks daily and all animals get breakfast and 
dinner; we provide the food! Between walks, there is 
plenty of playtime. Prices reasonable and our schedule 
is setup to meet your needs. Pickup and drop-off ser-
vice is provided if needed. Any medications can and 
will be administered. We are bonded and insured. Call 
Danny Beigel at: 240.654.0694 or go to www.bestbud-
diespetservice.com email us at bestbuddiespetsitting@
hotmail.com

Parents of young children...Are you interested in meet-
ing other parents in the neighborhood? If so, please 
consider joining the “RCA Parents” Facebook page. 
Contact Nikki Forry for additional details or questions at 
nikki.forry@gmail.com.

Alterations and Sewing, Knitting, & Crocheting 
30 years of experience reasonable.
Call Kathy # 301-943-4014

The RCA Hotline
(continued from page 11)

RCA Response: The Montgomery County Department 
of Transportation conducts regular surveys of County-
maintained roads. Portions of RCA-land that were not 
treated this past summer met current ratings require-
ments. If you know of specific pot-holes in need of 
repair contact MC311 to report it and a crew should be 
dispatched within a couple days.                            
                                                            
August 26th, 1:47pm; not anonymous:  Yes, good 
afternoon. I'm a resident of the community and I would 
like to know I've noticed that there is construction at the 
Bowling Brook to Schuylkill intersection, and I'd like to 
know where the buses are going to be rerouted be-
cause … the bus can no longer make that radius turn. 
Thank you. 

RCA Response:  As far as the RCA is aware there 
have been no changes in Ride On Bus routes or MCPS 
buses as a result of the changes to the intersections 
along Boiling Brook Parkway.

MCPD 
(continued from page 14) 
While we have certainly slowed since the end of sum-
mer, the problem of thefts from autos continues. Just 
last night, a victim reported that property was stolen 
from their car. The car was unlocked and parked in their 
garage. Unfortunately, the garage door was left open 
overnight allowing easy access to the suspects. Time 
and time again we see home security system videos of 
suspects trying car door handles and simply moving on 
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